## TERRACE BAY NEWS

Authorized as 2nd Class Mail, Post Office Department, Ottawa

Circulation Terrace Bay & Schreiber

Vol.4, No.27

July 6, 1961

## COUNCIL QUOTES

Council met Wednesday afternoon in
Terrace Bay Municipal offices, presided over
by Reeve John Ferrier with attending Councillors Jim Duncan, Des Evans-Smith and Joe
Heenan, Secretary W.F. Strutt and Clerk W.
Hanley.

MITTED CHIRCH - ROY. R. Crook

Minutes of the last regular meeting were adopted and correspondence dealt with. Following receipt of a letter from Schreiber Council suggesting Terrace Bay Council investigate the dumping of refuse along road approaches to the Schreiber dump, Reeve Ferrier advised Council the Terrace Bay property in question had been cleaned up and notice would be posted "No Dumping - Any infringement to be prosecuted". Should this prove ineffective, council could request the Department of Lands and Forests to close the road.

Enquiry concerning spray painting in garages showed Council could cancel the . . garage permit if spray painting continues in

the present garage buildings.

Mr. Evans-Smith read letters received on the swimming at the proposed municipal park. Both the Medical Officer of Health and the Junior Red Cross termed it safe, suitable and sanitary for instruction and recreation program. Reeve Ferrier requested a regular sanitary check be kept.

Mr. Evans-Smith displayed the new Terrace Bay crests submitted. A choice was made and an order for three dozen approved. These will be presented to the members of the Terrace Bay Superiors and the four Terrace Bay Lady Curlers who represented the North-

western Zone.

Reeve Ferrier announced representatives handling the proposed road work in Terrace Bay would inspect the roads in question next week. He invited members of Council available to be present. Work had progressed on the flume that was washed away and clean up work had been completed on the green belt.

Considerable complaints have been received on the Pest Control. Enquiries found the Company in question agreed to take more passes early in the summer and taper off as the summer progressed. The weather had hindered regular fogging on many occasions when the equipment had been in town. Reeve Ferrier felt this equipment, though expensive, should eventually be purchased by the town to use when and where required.

## SUMMER FILM SHOWS CANCELLED

Due to extremely poor attendance and the prospect of many absentees during the summer, the Saturday night film shows scheduled for showing during July and August will be cancelled.

ror modification more situal as the antiquisculossa

The next film show will be held on Saturday, September 9th.

## MINOR BASEBALL RESULTS

Last Saturday was a full day in Minor Baseball, with semi-finals and finals in all leagues being played.

In the American League, the Indians, coached by Charlie Koski and captained by Ted Paget, took a high-scoring semi-final from the Tigers, who were coached by Bill Little and captained by Ralph Coe.

The final game, for the championship, was a close 10-6 decision for the Yankees over the Indians. Yankee coach was Cliff Wood Jr. and captain Ray Delaronde.

The National League saw some hotly contested games, featuring some big upsets, as the Braves swept to the championship after finishing third in league standings.

In the first semi-final game, Bob
Robinson captained his Braves to an upset
winner over the favoured Dodgers who finished far in front in league play. This was
an exciting 9-8 win for the eventual champs
that saw them scramble from behind several
times.

In the second semi-final, the Giants stuck with the Pirates for several innings but collapsed in the final frame to lose by

a wide margin.

The final game between the Pirates and Braves was another hard-fought contest, with the Braves continuing their never-say-die tactics to come from behind and win the championship.

Although all the boys played hard, there were several standouts for each team. Some of these were: Bob McMillan, Bill Shirriff and Ricky Dorman of the Dodgers, Brian Pineault and Howard Wood of the Giants, Steve Fedorak, Peter Heenan and Greg Boudreau of the Pirates and Bob Robinson, Ron Stuart, Keith Koski and Sonny Helmink of the Braves.

Coaches in this league, who deserve a great deal of credit, were: Jim Hayes - Giants, Bill Stachiw - Dodgers, Don Farrow - Pirates and Fern MacLeod - Braves.

In the Bantam League championship game, strong pitching by Jim Hayes, backed up by some timely hitting by Gaulin and Coates, and some good fielding, carried the Blues to a close 9-5 decision over the Whites. For the losers, Don Fedun, Bill Stachiw and Cliff Wood stood out.

Now that playoffs are complete, All-Star teams will be formed in the National and Bantam leagues for competition against outside teams.

During the season and playoffs, in addition to the coaches who provided such valuable service, there were several others who gave invaluable assistance with score-keeping and officiating. These were: Ron Schock, Don Fedun, Fern MacLeod, Doug. Moore and Ed Pineault, to whom we express sincere thanks.

distribusions offw newwork wold bur orkmeibust

bearsed their final emminations at inkehend